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Thank you, Mr. President.

We welcome the distinguished members of the delegation of Sri Lanka and we thank them for their national report and today’s presentation.

Italy welcomes Sri Lanka’s commitment to the UPR and its efforts to improve  human rights in the country. We particularly commend the ratification of the Palermo Protocol, the ratification of the Convention on the Rights of Persons with Disabilities and the ratification of the Convention for the Protection of All Persons from Enforced Disappearances. 

We also appreciate the elaboration of the National Human Rights Action Plan 2017-2021 which incorporates the recommendations received during the previous UPR cycles as well as lessons learnt during the implementation process of the previous National Human Rights Action Plan.

Mr. President, Italy would like to seize this opportunity to offer the following recommendations:

· Consider to abolish the death penalty
· Ensure that all allegations of arbitrary detention, torture and enforced disappearances are impartially and effectively investigated by an independent body
· Strengthen efforts to protect freedom of religion and promote inter-religious dialogue 
· Prevent and combat all kind of discrimination, in particular those on the ground of ethnicity and sexual orientation
We wish Sri Lanka a successful UPR.

I thank you.  
